Call Attention Notice No:226-

Arbab Muhammad Usman Khan member provincial Assembly

| would like to draw the attention of Minister for Local Government,
Elections, and Rural Development to the issue of cat-eyes installed on the roads of
Peshawar and other parts of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa. These cat-eyes while initially
intended to enhance road safety, have become a significant hazard for
commuters and vehicles, causing damages to vehicles increasing the risk of
accidents, and creating unnecessary inconvenience for the public. The cat-eyes
installed on the roads have proven to be safety risk, Particularly for motorcyclists
and smaller vehicles. Their protruding design often leads to loss of control,
especially during night time or adverse weather condition. Numerous complaints
have been received from citizen regarding damage to tyres and vehicle owners.
The cat-eyes have failed to serve their intended purpose of improving road safety.
Instead, they have become nuisance, contributing to traffic disruptions and
accidents. Residents of Peshawar and other districts in Khyber Pakhtunkhwa have
repeatedly raised concerns about the cat-eyes and have demanded their removal
to ensure safer and smoother travel. | urge the Minster to direct the Peshawar
Development Authority (PDA) and relevant Local Government departments to
immediately remove all cat-eyes from the roads of Peshawar and other districts in
Khyber Pakhtunkhwa. The department should explore and implement alternative
road safety measures that are more effective and less hazardous to commuters
and vehicles. The department should also launch an awareness campaign to
inform the public about the steps being taken to address this issue and ensure
their safety. | trust that the Honorable Minister will take immediate action to
address this and ensure the safety and convenience of the citizens of Khyber
Pakhtunkhwa.
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